
LANCASHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL 
HIGHWAYS ACT 1980 SECTION 65(1) AND 66(4) 
(DUKES MEADOW FOOTPATH, FULWOOD, PRESTON 
CITY) (SHARED USED CYCLE TRACK) 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that in accordance with Section 65(1) and 66(4) of the Highways Act 1980 Lancashire County 
Council propose the following: 

1) Convert footway to joint use cycle track in the section of Dukes Meadow Footpath (F5989), Fulwood, from its junction 
with Dukes Meadow (U10658) between numbers 32 and 33 in a south easterly then south westerly direction for 94 
metres. 

2) Convert footway to joint use cycle track in the section of Dukes Meadow Footpath (F5989), Fulwood, from its junction 
with Dukes Meadow (U10658) between numbers 39 and 40 in a northerly direction for 11 metres. 

3) Introduce an off road shared surface cycle track from its junction with Dukes meadow Footpath (F5989) to its junction 
with Sunningdale Street in a north westerly direction. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Statement of Reasons 
The proposals are being pursued as part of a Section 278 agreement under the Highways Act 1980. These proposals are 
being funded fully by the developer and are linked to planning application for the new housing development and associated 
planning conditions. The purpose of the proposed shared cycle-way is to upgrade and improve sustainable transport links 
and to support social inclusion. Street lighting is being installed along the shared cycle-way to provide in the interest of 
safety and to make the route more desirable for all users. 
 
A copy of the relevant notice and plan may be inspected during normal office hours at the offices of the Preston City 
Council, PO Box 10, Town Hall, Lancaster Road, Preston, PR1 2RL and at the offices of The Director of Law and 
Governance, Lancashire County Council, County Hall, Fishergate, Preston PR1 8XJ, and on Lancashire County Councils 
Website http://www.lancashire.gov.uk/roads-parking-and-travel/roads/roadworks-and-traffic-regulation-
orders/permanent.aspx or scan the QR code below. Any representations or objections (specifying the grounds on which 
they are made) relating to the proposal must be made in writing and should be sent to The Director of Law and 
Governance, Lancashire County Council, PO Box 100, County Hall, Preston PR1 0LD or by e-mail to 
tro-consultation@lancashire.gov.uk quoting ref:LSG4/894.20371/AFR before 28 March 2025. 
 

Heloise MacAndrew, Director of Law and Governance 
28 February 2025 
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